REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND PLACES 2024 – CONSULTATION RESPONSES FROM (ACTING) RETURNING OFFICERS

In accordance with the provisions of:
1. The Representation of the People Act 1983;  
1. The Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places (Parliamentary Elections) Regulations 2006; and
1. The Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013

Knowsley Metropolitan Borough Council is undertaking a full review of polling districts and polling places.  The review commenced on 31 July 2024 and the first round of consultation runs until 12 September 2024. 

Representations have been sought from a variety of stakeholders and those received from the (Acting) Returning Officers for the Parliamentary Constituencies covering the Borough of Knowsley are set out below.

Stephen Young (Acting Returning Officer) - Widnes and Halewood Constituency

“Following the delivery of the Parliamentary General Election in the new Widnes and Halewood Constituency, I have, to date, not received any comments or complaints regarding the polling places covered by this review.

Therefore, I am not requesting any changes in the current provision of polling places.”


Jan Bakewell (Deputy Acting Returning Officer) - St Helens South and Whiston Constituency

“To confirm St Helens Council has no comments or concerns in respect of the published locations of the polling places and polling district boundaries within our constituency and we are happy for them to remain unchanged.”


The Acting Returning Officer for Liverpool West Derby Constituency, Andrew Lewis, has confirmed that he is not requesting any changes.

